
 

 

 
 
Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 

We are now past halfway and the weeks are continuing to be 
filled with great learning opportunities. The fine weather has 
meant the children have had lots more opportunity to engage in 
games outside which are great to see. 
 

 

 

Connor Barnes, one of our student leaders shared with us last 
week by way of an interview with Mrs West. He shared very well 
about why he enjoys being at Bethlehem College. For Connor, 
having lots of people he likes, friends and teachers and 
connecting with God makes BC special. He is very grateful for 
the many wonderful opportunities being at BC affords. One of 
his favourite Bible verses is Phil 4:6-7 Do not be anxious 
about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and 
petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests to God. 
And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, 
will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus. 

He likes this verse for the reminder that 
we don’t need to worry when we hand 
things to God. 
Connor encouraged us to remember to 
use the prayer box when we have things 
we want some extra prayer for. His advice 
for everyone was to always respect 
others and their ideas. Well done Connor! 
 
 
 

 

Wed 7 Sept – A1/A2 
 

Wed 7 Sept 
 

Mon 12th Sept – Fri 16th Sept 
 

Friday 23rd Sept – Primary Hall 
 

Thursday 29th Sept – Theme/Charity TBC 
 

Friday 30th Sept 9.30am -12.30pm 
 

Friday 30th Sept - PAC - 11am -12.30pm 
 

Friday 30th Sept 
 

Tuesday 18th Oct 
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This week we were so excited to have our first full Primary worship time in the hall. With the Spring 
temperatures we had all the windows and doors open and enjoyed praising The Lord together and 
hearing from Mr Edmeades. 
He talked to the children about storing God’s word up in their hearts and reminded them about the 
Bible and money - money is like treasure and is important but not to be loved ahead of God. 



 

 

 

It has been three years since the last festival event, the Tauranga Primary Schools Music Festival 
Society presented ‘Songs from Aotearoa’. Our primary choir consisted of 46 strong members, all 
who gave up lunchtimes to learn and practise 9 songs, each written by Kiwi artists. In addition to 
these songs, the choir beautifully performed their individual item Tuhia. Chloe Mathfield sounded 
fantastic and was confident as the soloist for Life in Sunshine.  All in all, the children looked like they 
were having fun and took full advantage of the opportunity to perform on the big Baycourt 
stage.  Thank you to all the families who came out to support the event and a huge congratulations 
to all the children. 



 

 

The Year 5/6 speech finals were on Friday 12th 
August and we had a strong group of finalists 
who all spoke confidently.  
 
From Year 5; Timothy Ye, Juliet Ball, Orlando 
Lietze, Benna Simons, Alexia Bezuidenhout, 
and Kate Balmer. 
 
From Year 6; Connor Barnes, Aria Tapsell, 
Chloe Mathfield, Arabella Goodson, Cooper 
Lawrence, Sophie Young.  
 
Our winner of our speech cup this year, with the 
highest marks, was Arabella Goodson from 
Year 6. Her speech was titled ‘Why We Should 
All Dance’.  Orlando Lietze was the year 5 
winner and his speech was about ‘Plastic’. Aria 
Tapsell was the runner up for Year 6 and Kate 
Balmer, the runner up for Year 5.  
 
Orlando and Arabella will both represent the 
college at the North Cluster speech competition 
in two weeks time.   

 



 

 

We had a wonderful trip to the Bethlehem 
Community Garden with the most beautiful 
Spring weather. The children were able to be 
hands on in four different gardening activities – 
worm farm, planting seeds, compost and 
preparing vegetable bags for the community 
stall.  This was a great way to finish our Unit 
where we looked at using the talents God has 
given us to help others. Thank you to all the 
Community Garden volunteers who used their 
knowledge and talents to teach our children. If 
you find you have an abundance of fruit or 
vegetables from your gardens, don’t forget you 
can drop it off at the community stall by the 
garden on Moffat Road to bless others.   



 

 

 

We are thankful for the servant hearts 
of our wonderful Jump Jam leaders 
who received their badges today. 
Each alternate Friday morning week 
classes are out having fun enjoying 
doing Jump Jam together. 

 

Thank you to the many parents who come in, some quite regularly, to help in and around the 
classrooms. Your help is very much appreciated and adds so much value to our learning 
programmes! 

From time to time we have some special projects that we need help with. We 
have one such project at the moment where we need some special prayer books 
prepared. If you are able to help with this please let Karryn Greenway 
  Karryn.Greenway@beth.school.nz  know, thanks so much.  

  
 

Lunchtime Clubs are a great opportunity for everyone to have some fun and interact with 
others, from all year levels, who have similar interests and passions!  
Currently we have a number of staff running different clubs at lunchtime - chess, lego, 
robotics to name a few. We would love to be able to offer other activities for our children. 

Some ideas could be a club for: board games, a specific craft, comic books, puppet 
making, knitting or cross stitch … If you, either on your own, or with another parent, are 
interested and able to come along to run a club for approximately 6-8 weeks, we would 
love to hear from you. 
 

 

From Thursday 8th to Thursday 15th September, the library will only be open to senior 
students for practice exams. Parent help would be most appreciated over this 
week to assist with library stocktake. If you have any spare time please contact 
Megan Zingel (Librarian) with your availability. Thank you! 

 

Disabled parks - please ensure these are left for those in our community who these 
parks are set up for.  
Drop off/Pick up zone - a friendly reminder this is not a parking space, if you are needing 
to leave your car please use the BTI car park, thank you for your cooperation. 

mailto:Karryn.Greenway@beth.school.nz
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Summer Sports Registrations for Term 4 NOW OPEN 
 

Summer Sports Registrations for Term 4 are now open.  Sports include: Futsal (Y3-Y6), 
Kiwi tag (Y1-Y6), Volleyball (Y3-Y6), and Water Polo (Y3-Y6).  Please scroll down on 
the Primary Sport web page to the relevant sporting code to click through to the 
registration.  
Registrations are due to close on Friday 9th September 2022. 

 

All information regarding Primary sport can be found here:  Physical • Bethlehem College Primary 

 

  Calendar Art 
 

Primary children are currently completing calendar art as part of our annual PTA fundraiser. 
Your child will bring home a personal shoot key in week 8 and this will give you access to the 
website to view your child’s art. The website will be available to purchase items printed 
with your child’s art from 19th September till 3rd October. This fundraiser supports the 
Primary Lego club, as well as initiatives from the primary student leaders.  
 

 
 

 
Grandparent’s Morning Tea - Friday 30th September 

 
Bethlehem College would like to cordially invite our grandparents (and honorary grandparents) to 
join us for a morning to celebrate and honour your treasured role in the life of our children at BC. 

You are most welcome to attend any part of the morning programme. Please RSVP here  
 
09:30 am             Class with Grandchild (Years 0-6) / Principal tours (Years 7-13) 
10:30 am             Morning Tea (Performing Arts Centre Foyer) 
11:00 am             Talent Quest - Years 4-6 (Performing Arts Centre) 
12:30 pm             Finish 

 
 
 

 
Arotahi Magazine 

 

The Arotahi Magazine is a yearbook produced by the Visual Arts Department and distributed at the 
end of each year. This year, one magazine will be delivered to the eldest child of each family at BC 
and Chapman and a pdf version of the magazine will also be available to download for free. For 
those families wishing to order additional copies of the Magazine, these can be purchased for $20 
per copy (on charged to school account) through filling out the form here by Monday 31st October. 

 

https://www.beth.school.nz/primary/physical
https://forms.office.com/r/VXVKKGLQLY
https://forms.office.com/r/7a9KJLn4ZU


 

 

In today’s instant society it can be a challenge to have our children develop the 
much needed character trait of perseverance. In my reading I came across this 
interesting article below that has some good insights in promoting perseverance in 
children. 
 
As we journey through the rest of the Spring term we have much to be thankful for. 
The new life popping up, warmer lighter days remind us of God’s beautiful creativity. Our classes are 
moving into their “God is Creator” inquiries and I am sure your children will have much to share with 
you about their learning. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
Ngā mihi, 
Karen 



 

 


